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We are delighted to inform parents that we recently received a GOOD rating following our OFSTED inspection. The inspector was very impressed with how the children were all engrossed in their activities and how much they enjoyed the crafts.  There is a copy in the office and its now on the OFSTED website to download. 








OFSTED   





SPARE CLOTHNG FOR CHILDREN.


Our resources of spare clothing for children have dwindled considerably this term.  


If you have any spare clothes you could donate for us it would be much appreciated. We don’t have any for children 7-10 years and as the wet cold weather is fast approaching there may be instances when some children may need to change into dry clothes.  Can we respectfully ask if your child has used some of our spare clothing can it please be washed and returned. 


Many thanks for your help. 





 Parents please let us know if someone else is collecting your child from Funzone by calling us prior to collecting time. If it’s someone who hasn’t been before you need to give them a security password to tell staff when collecting after you have informed staff of the password.





Parents  


When schools finish early at the end of term, the earliest we can collect them is 2pm.  (There is an extra charge for this service if you chose it) Also children can be dropped off at normal time to the club by parents if their school finishes too early.


 If your child’s school has an inset day, you can always bring them to the club from 3.15pm  as Funzone operates a Hertfordshire term time charging policy and all of our opening times are in accordance with the official term time dates.








The past couple of months have flown by, and the clubs have quickly filled with children from all schools. We would like to take this opportunity to welcome any new families to our club.  And a HUGE thanks to all the parents who have recommended us to their friends. A little early at the time of writing but we hope you all have a wonderful Christmas holiday.








Newszone





November/December 2017





Dates for diary


Last day of term Tuesday 19th December


Earliest pick up we can do is 2pm 


First Day of new term 


Wednesday 3rd January 


Half term week


February 12th -16th 2018


  














  A regular newsletter for families of Funzone 





Early pick ups  





Sponsor child  





Medications 


We recently had an incident where an unnamed Epi Pen was found on the Funzone bus. No one claimed the pen but it highlighted that some people may not be aware of our medication policy.


If your child needs medication such as an inhaler or an Epi pen, you need to supply us with a spare to store in a secure place away from the children. If your child needs short term medication such as antibiotics, school staff must hand this over to Funzone staff to store securely and not to be in a child’s bag.  Parents also need to complete a form giving permission for staff to administer medicines.





Using the intercom system  





 Please do not let other people into the building when the buzzer operates the door as we have had a few instances where unauthorised people have gained access  when parents have let them into the building. This is for the safety of all children in the club. Other parents should understand why you can’t let them into the building. Thanks for your co operation with this.  


Also if parents can please buzz the correct buzzer for their child’s area when trying to gain access to the building. Thank you.





As some parents are aware we sponsor a child in Uganda. Her Name is Christine .We have been sponsoring her for over 8 years now  She writes to us regularly and we write to her and the children sometimes sends pictures to her and reply to her letters telling her about themselves and life in the UK.








Boring bits…….. Please read!





Another reminder


PLEASE let us know if your child isn’t attending. Quite often the school doesn’t notify us when we collect and we waste so much time  looking for children  who are not at school or doing a club , or maybe gone to a friend’s home.  It really helps us be more efficient if you let us know if there are any changes to collections. Thank you for your support with this.





Swapping sessions 


Please do not ask if you can swap your child’s session as we cannot do this. You may be able to book an additional session if it is available but you will be charged for your usual sessions. The planning and organization for collecting  up to 94 children on  3 separate buses  from all schools needs an awful  lot of organization . (The OFSTED inspector was very impressed how we successfully transported so many children to the club) 








We are not offering a holiday club this Christmas holiday period as the demand for it has been very low. Our next holiday club is in February half term.


Please note our October club was oversubscribed and some parents were unable to book sessions .Parents are advised to book early to secure their place. Forms are now available in the club or on our website to download and are offered on a first come, first served basis.


Booking office will close on 3rd February and no more bookings will be accepted after that date.

















Carol singing  


Some of the older children may be asked if they wish to attend a carol singing event at Norton Hall Farm Residence, day, date and time to be confirmed within  the next couple of weeks.  If your child wants to be involved they will be given song sheets to learn beforehand. 


 The mini bus will drive the children to and from the event and the children will be back well before 6pm.  


If you do not wish your child to be involved please let staff know in advance.  Thank you.








No Holiday club over the Christmas break





�








